
  

 

Number 548  August 2021 
Hanney News 

Sausages, smiles - and  
soccer (!) - at the recent 
Hanney Youth Football 

Tournament...page 5 

Community Coffee   
morning - Biscuit  
Special - see page 8 
 

Wantage...that place 
down the road...page 4 
 

Man on tall unicycle 
kissing a lady who’s leaning out of her window with scant regard for the 
flowers in her window box!...page 15 

A letter to a bridge 

Dear Poughley Farm 
Bridge, 
Thank you for all your 
hard work over the 
years...you’ve served us 
well and we wish you 
good luck in your new 
role as hardcore or what-
ever the County Council 
have in mind for you. 
We won’t forget you. 
Kind regards, 
Hanney 
PS: We’ve written some 
more about you on page 
6. 

Big smiles too at the Table Top and Craft Sale 
at St James School...also page 5 
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Editorial 

We here at Hanney News Global International welcome articles or letters.  
Please submit items to the Editor, preferably by email,  

or use the Hanney News post box in the Community Shop. Contact me, the Editor,  
Jim Stagg, on 01235 867500, or by email: hanneynews@gmail.com 

August already, but print deadlines mean 
that as I write, I’ve yet to hear Boris’ final 
ruling on the lockdown...hoping we’re ‘free’ 
of course, but please be aware that some of 
the info in this little mag may not be 100% 
accurate! (Is it ever Mr Editor?) 
Not getting your copy of Hanney News on 
time? We aim to deliver the mag by the 
first of the month, but all our distributors 
are volunteers and have busy lives of 
course. Our chief distributor Paul Haines 
tells me that we even allow them to take 
holidays once in a while! So, if your copy of 
the best parish newsletter in the whole of 
Hanney doesn’t appear on time, pop to the 
Community Shop where you’ll find plenty 
on the rack by the door. 
There are two assets we have in 
Hanney that I hope you never 
need to use! I talk of the defib-
rillators, one in West Hanney 
fixed to the wall on the garage 
opposite the Plough, and the 
other in the porch of the Village 
Hall in East Hanney. Currently, 
East Hanney Parish Council are 
looking to add another in their 
parish. Funding and siting of 
the unit still being negotiated. 
 If you’re on the jolly old t’internet, but not 
on our West and East Hanney Community 
Facebook page, I would urge you to join 
soonest...expect info, laughs and some 
weeping, wailing and gnashing of teeth! 
Talking of  Facebook, here’s another story 
of the ‘Community’ in action….someone 
loses a necklace and posts on the Commu-
nity Facebook page, telling of their misfor-
tune. The necklace is found, handed in to 

the Community shop and duly returned to 
it’s grateful owner, when she is advised to 
check in the shop’s lost property box!  
Also a  missing dog was re-united with its 
owner thanks to the wonders of Facebook. 
It’s not all nasty racist comments about 
young footballers who aren’t very good at 
taking penalties! 
Coffee Morning Warning...on page 8 you’ll 
find an update including - most important! 
- the range of biscuits on offer. But a quick 
word of warning...due to some confusion -  
there’s a lot of it around at the moment - 
we may have to hold these joyous little 
occasions outdoors, so bring a winter 
woolly  if it’s chilly. 

There are more pearls from the 
shop on page 9, including info 
on their mask-wearing policy, 
and a Michaelmas Fayre update 
is to be found on page 13. 
The Hanney Parochial Trust - 
with which I’m involved, has an 
article on page14 where I     
explain what we do and who 
we may be able to help. 
Three lovely letters on page 15 
and a warning about scams on 

page 16. 

There’s a few snaps of some of the lovely 
displays on show at the recent Craft 
Fayre hosted by the Royal British     
Legion on page 13. 
Our Yoga teacher Grace needs help 
...see page 7. 
OK, that’s it, have a great and safe      
holiday if you’re travelling this month 
...see you in September. 
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What’s happening this month? 
 

Charney Manor invites you to an Open Day on Saturday 31st July 10 am – 4 pm. Dog 
show, Barbecue: burgers & hot dogs. Teas, cakes and ice-creams. Tours of the house and 
grounds. All welcome! Free parking. (Charney Manor is in Charney Bassett...I find the 
logic regarding the naming of the Manor quite reassuring, don’t you?) 
 

Sun 1st Aug,  Wantage Artisan Market. 10am - 3pm. Market Square, Wantage. 
 

Table Tennis happens every Friday, from 10am, in the Village Hall for 1 hour. £2 per 
session. All welcome. Just turn up for some ding dong ping pong! 
 

Hanney History Group… Summer Visits: Saturday August 28th - 2.00 p.m. Letcombe 
Brook History and Ecology – approx 2 hours, led by a historian and a naturalist, and 
open to all, including children over 14, and will feature a cash collection which will aid 
the Project. To book please contact the hhgsecretary@gmail.com . 
 
 

And further ahead… 
 

Fri, Sept 3rd, grand re-opening of Hanney Film Night! See page 14. 
 

Sat 4th Sept, Charney Bassett Village Fete. For full details, go to 
www.charneybassett.org.uk/ and click on ‘August Charney Chatter’ 
 

Sundays 5th Sept and 3rd Oct, Artisan Market - see entry above for 1st August. 
 

Monday September 6th at 7.30pm - Hanney Garden-
ing Club's first meeting of the new season at the Han-
ney War Memorial Hall. Speaker Paul Green will give a 
practical demonstration of plants of the season. There 
will be plants for sale.   
We look forward to seeing old members returning and 
to welcoming new members.  Annual Subs will be un-
changed - £8 for a single member, £15 for joint mem-
bership.  A short AGM will be included.  Refer 
to www.hanneygardeningclub.org.uk  
 

Sat 11th Sept - Abingdon Air and Country Show.  
Details here: www.abingdonairandcountry.co.uk 
 

Sat 25th Sept - Michaelmas Fayre… 
Keep fingers and toes crossed for this one. It’s not con-
firmed yet. See page 13 for latest. 
 

Sat 20th Nov Cancer Research UK Fundraising Ba-
zaar at the Village Hall...more details soon. 

Our political chums... David Johnston is our MP. You can write to him here:  
House of Commons, London, SW1A 0AA, or phone: 0207 219 3000, or 
email: david.johnston.mp@parliament.uk 
Matt Barber is our Vale of White Horse District Councillor for the Hanneys, and 
you can contact him by email: councillor@matthewbarber.co.uk. or by visiting his 
website at www.matthewbarber.co.uk  

mailto:hhgsecretary@gmail.com
https://emea01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=http%3A%2F%2Fwww.hanneygardeningclub.co.uk%2F&data=04%7C01%7C%7Cbefb19db71ed432452ad08d945fa1b0e%7C84df9e7fe9f640afb435aaaaaaaaaaaa%7C1%7C0%7C637617762767764907%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiL
mailto:david.johnston.mp@parliament.uk
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The Summer Reading 
Challenge 

 

Children across Oxfordshire 
can take part in the Chal-
lenge at their local Oxford-
shire Library up till 11th 
September 2021. 
This year the Challenge is 
celebrating nature! As the 
children read, they will help 
the Wild World Heroes save 
and improve their local  
environment!  
All children have to do, is 
read at least six library books of their 
choice over the summer holidays, and as 
they read, they collect stickers (some 
smelly!) and rewards! If they complete the 

Challenge, they will be rewarded 
with a Wild World Hero medal, 
certificate and keyring and this 
year will be entered into a county-
wide prize draw.  
There’s also a website the children 
can visit: wildworldheroes.org.uk, 
which has ideas of books to read, 
games to play, competitions to 
enter and much more – the 
Wantage Library Facebook page 
will be publishing details of fur-
ther events and activities soon! If 
you have any queries, please do 
not hesitate to let me know!  

Joanne Jefferiss, Assistant Library Man-
ager, Wantage Library Tel: 01235 

762291 Work Mobile:075516 80617 
www.oxfordshire.gov.uk/libraries  

And if a trip into Wantage isn’t    
possible, don’t forget Hanney’s very 
own library! Not the biggest, but 
loadsa lovely books for young and 
old, it’s on the corner of Main St and 
The Green in East Hanney, more or 
less opposite La Fontana on the A338. 

Other stuff to do in Wantage….The Vale & Downland Museum and Café 
now opens from 9.30am to 3.45pm Monday to Saturday. Toddler Tales will be every 

Wednesday at 10am. valeanddownlandmuseum.org.uk 
 

A zero-waste and training café is opening in Wantage soon. ‘Down to Earth  
Community Café’ started as a market stall in July with a range of healthy take-away 

meals. They will host ‘Community Cooking’ and ‘Eat surplus food’ events starting with a 
‘Climate Cook-in’ on 31 July.  

Contact Kate Farrington on downtoearthwantage@gmail.com for more details. 

https://www.facebook.com/downtoearthwantage
https://www.facebook.com/downtoearthwantage
mailto:downtoearthwantage@gmail.com
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“Whatever happens, we’re 
here to have fun!” ….That’s  
a quote I overheard given by one 
of the coaches to her girls football 
team just before they took the 
pitch at the recent Hanney Youth 
Football Club Tournament.  
A lovely sentiment that really 
sums up this splendid annual Han-
ney Community event… superbly 
organised and run, so take a bow 
Sir Paul Of Aram and Organising, and 
your magnificent team! (Paul’s wife Lisa is 
the smiling lady brandishing the large sau-
sage on our front cover!) 
Previous years’ problems with parking 
were resolved by a fab team of helpers. 
It really lifts the spirits of a curmudgeonly 
old cynic like me to see youngsters having 
fun in the fresh air. No noses stuck in mo-
bile phones, no swearing or rolling around 
in faux agony on the pitch...parents, friends 
and family cheering on their kids. 
 

Cars on the Rec...lots of them, all beautiful-
ly sorted in neat rows! 

These happy folk were stall holders at the St. James School Craft and Table Top 
Sale, where a magnificent £1909.25p (!) was raised.  
A huge amount of hard work goes into these great community occasions, so well done to 
all involved!  
Organiser Kate Thomas asked me to pass on her thanks to everyone who attended, and 
all who donated time or a prize. She added that “The money raised ensures that the 
children can have a school environment that inspires learning and gives them a little 

bit more.” 
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East Hanney Parish Council 

 
East Hanney Parish 

Councillors -  
Chairman: Stephen McKechnie

 -smehpc@gmail.com.  
Vice Chair: David Kirk, 

david.kirk@btinternet.com; 
Paul Aram, 

pvaehpc@gmail.com; 
Councillors: Oliver Cornish - 

ocehpc@gmail.com; 
Richard Strange - 

rsehpc@gmail.com;  
Dickon Green - 

dghpc@gmail.com;  
Rosie Reed -  

rrehpc@gmail.com 
 

Clerk: Wendy Quigley, tel: 
07859 924655,  

email: 
clerk@easthanneyparishcounci

l.org.uk 
Website: 

www.easthanneyparishcoun

cil.org.uk 

Poughley Farm Bridge 
Some years back Oxford County Council engineers declared that the bridge serving 
Poughley Farm was unsafe for vehicular traffic. Now, finally, they appear to have saved 
up enough of our Council tax to be able to pay for a new one.  
As you read this, assuming they stick to their schedule, the delightful little bridge       
pictured on the front cover, will be history, 
and contractors will be constructing a new 
one, that, Heaven forfend, may even look like 
this! Let’s hope not! 
 

As I write, much anger is being expressed in 
posts on our Community Facebook page about 
the fate of the old bridge. The hideous new one 
that is being proposed...I assume by eager folk 
who’ve never even heard of Hanney, far less 
visited it, and hence have no idea just how out 
of character the new one is!  
A real shame say we at Global HQ. 

mailto:clerk@easthanneyparishcouncil.org.uk
mailto:clerk@easthanneyparishcouncil.org.uk
http://www.easthanneyparishcouncil.org.uk/
http://www.easthanneyparishcouncil.org.uk/
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STEVE MILSOM 

 
PAINTING & 

DECORATING 
 

interior/exterior 
free estimates 

 
mob: 07960 644991  

 
Email:  

smilsom68@gmail.com 

As we approach the end of the bird nesting season, please could landowners with     
hedges that are encroaching onto pavements, footpaths, or roadways, keep them well 
trimmed back.  

Likewise, if you have a ditch running alongside your property boundary, as a riparian 
owner, please keep the ditch free of vegetation, obstructions, and silt so that any surface 
water can flow unimpeded out of West Hanney.  

Thanks to OCC Environment and Place for clearing the blocked gully outside Sunrise 
Cottage in Church Street and to the Hanney Flood Group for clearing the gullies on Par-
ish Council owned land at Headings Pond in Church Street. 

                                                                                                                         David Corps - Chairman 

The next meeting of WHPC will be on Tuesday 3rd August at 7.30pm in the 
Olde Hanney Room at the Hanney War Memorial Hall. 

West Hanney Parish Council 

Councillors: Chairman: David Corps - 867454. Graham Garner - 868684.  
Edward Wilkinson - 07771 705234. Trevor Brettell - 868459.  

Peter Packham - 868038.  
Barbara Martin (Clerk) - 868806 

email: parishclerkwesthanneypc@gmail.com 

Website: www.westhanneypc.org.uk 

 Help Needed! 
Can you help Grace, our Hanney 

based Yoga teacher? 
She’s looking to hire a space 
where she can hold her yoga 

classes to allow her to expand.  
She needs any type of space in 
Hanney which is clean, such as 

a barn, converted garage  
or studio.  

If you may be able to help, 
please ring her on 07743 285605 

Stop Press:  

The Triangle player 

of the Bermuda  

Philharmonic  

Is missing! 

mailto:parishclerkwesthanneypc@gmail.com
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Biscuits  
update…... 
I know you’ll all be 
eager to hear the 
latest on the choice 
of biscuits available 
at the Community 
Coffee Mornings, 
held every Tuesday 
10am - 11.30am in 
the Village Hall. 
Well, on the opening morning last month, 
up for grabs were custard creams (of 
course!), Bourbons, fruit shortcakes, ginger 
nuts and plain digestives. (Not sure which 
ones should have a capital letter - forgive 
me if I’ve got any wrong.) 
Quite a selection I’m sure you’ll agree, and 
remember, all are welcome to these joyous 
biscuity affairs.  
You’re also very welcome to bring your 
own fave brand of biscuit if none of those 
mentioned float your Garibaldi. (That gets 
a capital letter cos I think Garibaldi was a 
real person.) Talking of floating, dunking 

your bickie is al-
lowed, even if a sog-
gy lump ends up 
floating in your bev-
erage! 
And whilst we’re on 
biscuits, I have come 
across an organisa-
tion called ‘The Bis-
cuit Appreciation 
Society’. If you think 
Hanney News occa-

sionally strays into   areas of ’quirkiness’, 
you should check out these dudes’ website:  
www.biscuit.org.uk/index.htm.  
Some great (weird, frankly!) stuff on 
here...how to dunk your biscuit, how to buy 
biscuits - much more complex than you 
might think - and answers to those age old 
questions - are ‘Cookies’ biscuits? Do I have 
to be old to bake biscuits?’...you get the 
idea. 
Hope to see you at the next Coffee Morning 
where we can swap biscuit flavoured tales. 
We do talk about other stuff too!  

Our very own Hanney Cricket 
Club has recently played a couple of fix-
tures. On 27th June 
they were away to 
Blenheim Palace CC. on 
the delightful ground 
directly in front of the 
Palace.  
Organiser David Johns 
tells me that the home 
team scored over 200 
runs, with our response 
only about 70. “Room 
for improvement! But 
nice surroundings!” he 
added. 
On 4th July, another away fixture took 
them to Marsh Baldon where the home 

team  scored 158. David told me: “We 
looked like falling well short of their total, 
but Chris Villiers and Will Simpson thought 

otherwise. With Chris 
losing his wicket in the 
last over, we fell just 5 
runs short. Really good 
to watch. Will  was our 
star, he opened the 
bowling and with the 
bat finished unbeaten 
on 56; he is 13 years 
old!” 
Well done to Will and all 
the players and if you’d 
like to get involved, see 

their contact details on page 26. 

http://www.biscuit.org.uk/faq/index.html#cookies
http://www.biscuit.org.uk/faq/index.html#oldbake
http://www.biscuit.org.uk/faq/index.html#oldbake


9 

 

By the time you read this we should 
be out of lockdown at last. We have a fan-
tastic band of volunteers who have worked 
tirelessly to keep the shop running all 
through lockdown. It's not just the people 
you see working in the shop 
on a day to day basis, but also 
the people who are there be-
hind the scenes, doing the 
jobs which keep the shop run-
ning.   
We have people who buy the 
stock on a regular basis from 
the Co-op, Home Bargains and 
Bookers; people who manage 
the ordering of the various things we sell; 
our Treasurer who does a great job manag-
ing all the finances and keeping track of 
bills and payments; the people who do odd 
jobs of maintenance in the shop when 
needed; people who manage the rotas to 
ensure we have the cover that is needed 
for all the tasks.  There's more to running a 
small shop than meets the eye, and when 
this is done by volunteers, we are always 
reliant on the good will and availability of 
everyone.   
The Covid 19 lockdown has been difficult 
for everyone to a greater or lesser degree 
and sadly some businesses have not sur-

vived.  Fortunately that has not been the 
case for Hanney Community Shop which 
came into its own as a valuable community 
resource. If you are a shop user you will 
know that we have greatly increased the 

type and amount of stock we 
hold and now it’s possible to 
buy a whole range of things 
and, in the main, at a very 
comparable price to the su-
permarkets.  Some things may 
be a few pence more than 
Tesco or Sainsburys but at 
least it’s local and you don’t 
have to spend the fuel cost to 

get there. The shop will never be the place 
where people do their weekly shop but 
hopefully it is the place to pop in and buy 
those items that you have run out of or 
forgotten. As long as custom continues at 
the current level we will be able to main-
tain the variety we have – so keep shop-
ping. 
We can never have too many volunteers so 
if you can spare some time to help you lo-
cal shop please do get in touch with me.  
You can phone me on 07568 083615. 
Email me at margandjim@btinternet.com 
or you can message me on Facebook. 

                                       Margaret Hanlon 

More from the 
Shop...the committee 
have decided that they will 
ask volunteers, i.e. those 
serving, and other helpers, 
and customers to continue 
to wear masks when in the 
shop. This is in line with 
government guidelines on confined spaces 
and is what the supermarkets are doing. 
Margaret told me... 
“Obviously we cannot enforce this if cus-
tomers do not wear masks, but we can 
ask. Our team of volunteers also have to 

make their own decision 
but we feel that as we are 
asking customers to wear 
masks, then we too should 
wear them.” 
 We’ll all have different 
views on this...mine, for 
what it’s worth, is that of 

course I will wear a mask when in the 
shop. All the staff and the committee have 
given a great service to our community 
throughout some very difficult times, and 
the least we can do is obey their request. 
It’s not a lot to ask. 

mailto:margandjim@btinternet.com
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Eat-in available...ring and book a 
table. Strict social distancing observed. 

Finest Authentic Indian Cuisine 
Opening Hours 

Sun - Thurs : 12 noon - 2pm, 5pm - 11pm 
Fri and Sat : 12 noon  - 2.30pm and 5pm - 

11.30pm 
 

Tel: 01235 869007 / 869090 
www.hanneyspice.co.uk 

School Rd, West Hanney, OX12 0LA 

New Take-Away and Dine-In Menus  

Laura’s Pet Patrol 
 

Are you looking for a trustworthy 
and reliable person to look after 
your pets whilst you’re away?  

We offer extra security for your 
home during this time and to 
keep the stress for your pets 

down to a minimum.  
Hanney-based and fully insured, 

you won't be disappointed.  
 

Contact Laura on:  
 

07531859169  
 

Laura.Brawn13@Gmail.com  

Hanney Spice 

Mellors MOT and Garage Ltd 
‘Drive Well for Less’ 

Free Collection from Local Villages 

MOT’s - half price MOTs with Services  
    February to May 
All Repairs and Servicing 
Courtesy Cars and Vans 
Car Sales 

Forecourt Shop 
Professional Valet 
Jet Wash and under-cover  
   Vacuum, open 24/7 
Nectar Points on Fuel Sales 

Tel: 01235 760606 
www.mellors-garage.co.uk 

Faringdon Road, Wantage, OX12 9TE 

‘Owned and managed by Steve 
Henry, the team are committed to 
offering great value and excellent 

service’ 

The Plough  
West Hanney 

Community Free  
House  

Tel: 01235 868987 
 

Please register all your 

guests and wear masks 

when moving around. 

Vat is included at 5% 
 

Follow us on Facebook 

@ThePloughWH 

Tempura King prawns with mustard mayonnaise £10 
Gin cured salmon with salad £8 
A plate of cured meats and sourdough £8 
Ham sandwich with double cooked chips £7.95 
Salad of Spanish octopus with olives, potatoes, peppers and 
sourdough £17.50 
Braised beef cheek with chantenay carrots £14 
255g ribeye beef, summer vegetable and Hollandaise £24.95 
Day boat haddock, double cooked chips £14.95 
Cheddar strawberries with vanilla ice cream £8 
Lincolnshire poacher and waterloo with biscuits £6 
Chocolate brownie £6 
 

BBQ commencing soon, call to book or for more details. 
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All types of  
electrical work 

undertaken  
including Part P  
of Building Regs 

Tel: 01367 718089 
Mob: 07989 342182 

Email: ron@rwelectrical.com 

For all your Travel 
Needs, look no further! 

 

At no extra cost, let me 
take all the stress of 

finding that perfect holiday. 
With over 450 suppliers at 
my fingertips, I can source 

any holiday anywhere in 
the world! Let your Travel 
Fairy Godmother work her 

magic! 
07590 122968 

 

www.thetredwells@ 
notjusttravel.com 

 

email:rachel.tredwell@ 
notjusttravel.com 

Come and join us for lunch or dinner.  
 

We have a marquee in the garden and will be offering 

our ‘Marquee Menu’ - see our Facebook page for   

details - and a fine choice of beverage.  

Opening times: Monday - closed.  

Tuesday - 5pm till close, drinks only.  

We serve food on Wednesday and Thursday evening from 5pm,   

Friday and Saturday 12noon -3pm and 5pm - 9.30pm, and Sunday, 

including Roasts, 12noon – 4pm. 

Keep an eye out for our ‘Live Music’ and other special events! 
 

Please call or Facebook message for further information 
 01235 867179  

mailto:www.thetredwells@notjusttravel.com
mailto:www.thetredwells@notjusttravel.com
mailto:rachel.tredwell@notjusttravel.com
mailto:rachel.tredwell@notjusttravel.com
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Dear Friends  
 

“……and get some rest!” 
Whether or not you can get away for a holiday during this summer will depend 
on a lot of things; but I am convinced that we all need a break from the increas-
ing amount of pressure and demands we’re facing. Young or old alike.  
 

“……get some rest!” are words Jesus said to his disciples after they had been 
working really hard visiting villages, healing and proclaiming good news. When 
they returned, the pressure increased all the more, so Jesus said “Come with me 
by yourselves to a quiet place and get some rest”.   The actual Greek means “and 
pause a little”.   
 

Some of us find that easier than others but we all need our rest. 
Do you know Mendelssohn’s lovely solo for a chorister “ O for the wings, for the 
wings of a dove”? - it comes from Psalm 55 where the psalmist is facing a lot of 
difficulties and stressful situations and just wants to get away from it all; but at 
the end of the Psalm he tells us to “cast our cares on the LORD and he will sustain 
you”.  
 

I hope you can get away for a refreshing holiday; but away or not, I encourage 
you to take up Jesus’ offer to share your burdens and get some rest. 
 

God bless 
John 

Currently it is planned to continue the same Sunday Service pattern as of 
late – the Eucharist celebrated at 9.30am (but when has anything stayed 
the same for long over the last 18 months!). 
 

Sunday  1st  - Revd Chris Ashton, 8th – Revd Peter Rich, 15th – Revd John Durant, 22nd – 
Revd Alec Gill,  29th  - Revd Geoff Maughan. 
 

There are no midweek services during August. 
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Vicar : Revd John Durant  : 766484  -  vicar@valebenefice.org.uk  
Associate Vicar: Revd Alec Gill: 07739 563894  -  vicaralec@valebenefice.org.uk  

Office : (10 – 12 Mon – Fri)  771479  -  office@valebenefice.org.uk 

Church Warden: Stuart Cakebread: 868590  -  stuartcakebread@mac.com  

Two things you can (might!) be able 
to do in September - on your own or with 
family and friends – and are fun! 

On Saturday 11th there is National 
Ride+Stride Day which raises funds to 
preserve many of the beautiful and ancient 
churches that are so much part of a village 
scene. Half of your sponsorship goes (in 
our case) to Oxfordshire Historic Churches 
Trust (which has given many grants to St 
James over the years) and half to St James 
Church Hanney, direct to help maintain the 
building.  So, whether you want to ride a 
bike, take a walk or ride your horse why 
not join in?  Or for families get together 
with some friends, take a picnic and get the 
kids to do something fun (hopping round 
the playground? A scooter trip round the 
village?). For more information go to 
www.ohct.org.uk  where you can sign-up 
and take the link to VirginMoneyGiving or 
email : rideandstrideoxon@ohct.org.uk.   

And then there’s the Michaelmas 
Fayre – maybe? …possibly? As Hanney 
News goes to press, the news is that there 
were more new confirmed Covid cases in 
the previous 24 hours than since mid-
January.    
What do we do? It would be great to be 
confident as to what we can do in 10 
weeks’ time but last year it was a big disap-
pointment to cancel late in the day when 
holding the Fayre became untenable - so 
sadly we’re not!    Let’s hope for some sort 
of open-air fun community activity – so 
keep the date – Saturday 25 September 
and fingers crossed (again!!!). 
Any confirmed plans will be on our web-
site and Facebook page – 
www.hanneymichaelmasfayre.co.uk as 
well as both the Hanney Facebook. 
 

                                        Hilary, Organiser 

A recent Craft Fayre hosted by the 
Royal British Legion, saw some splendid 
displays by many of our local and talented 
‘crafty’ folk. 

mailto:vicar@valebenefice.org.uk
mailto:vicaralec@valebenefice.org.uk
mailto:office@valebenefice.org.uk
mailto:stuartcakebread@mac.com
http://www.ohct.org.uk
mailto:rideandstrideoxon@ohct.org.uk
http://www.hanneymichaelmasfayre.co.uk
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The Hanney Parochial Trust … is an amalgamation of several local chari-

ties, the earliest of which started over 400 years ago, in 1605, with the stated aim back 
then to ‘help alleviate poverty’.  
Essentially, that remains our aim today, and I’m sure the folk who set up the charities all 
those years ago would be proud, and maybe a little surprised, that their legacy is still 
around so many years later.  
The Trust is registered with the Charity Commission, our number is 205792. 
Its purpose is to assist folk in genuine need through difficult times, so if someone you 
know could do with some help, please ask them to contact me, in strictest confidence of 
course, on 01235 867500 - or email me: jimstagg@btinternet.com. 
I will ask them some questions, discuss their case with my fellow trustees - there are 
eight of us in total - and then one of us will arrange a home visit. 
 

Further Education Grants... 
For some years now we have been making  grants to anyone aged under 25 who is in 
further education and needs help with costs directly related to their study. 
 

More recently we have also made grants in exceptional cases to the families of school-
age children who need help financing extra-curricular study so that they are able to re-
main in mainstream education.  
These grants are not available for tuition to improve exam grades. 
 

Please note that we are only allowed to offer grants of any kind to Hanney or Lyford res-
idents. 
 

If you are interested in the history of our Community’s very special charity, local author 
Angela Cousins has written a history of it. The book is called ‘Bread, Boots and Coal’ and 
is available from the Community Shop. 

Hanney Film Night 
Friday 3rd September. Doors 

and bar open, 7.30 for 8.00 
in the Owen Wright Cinema 

in Hanney War  
Memorial Hall. 

An award-winning, moving 
and heart-warming film to 

start the season - 

‘Summerland’  
starring Gemma Arterton, 
Gugu-Mbatha-Raw and Pe-

nelope Wilton. 
 

“We are looking forward to 
welcoming all our old friends 
and offer a special welcome 

to new ones. “ 
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Letters 
Dear Editor 
Joan and Eric would like to thank all on foot and 
horseback who helped find our Springer Spaniel, 
that decided to go on a tour of the villages early 
Monday 28th June. 
Sincere thanks to all for his safe return. 
Joan and Eric Evans. 
 

Dear Editor 
At our recent football festival we had a visitor 
who could not negotiate the field but had not 
brought a wheelchair with them. Thanks to the 
village shop we were able to assist at short notice 
and ensure this parent could watch their child 
play football through the loan of a wheelchair - 
what a fantastic community effort! 
Regards 
Paul Aram, Chairman Hanney Youth FC. 
 

Dear Editor 
I would like to thank all my family, friends and 
members of the Royal British Legion for all my 
lovely cards and flowers which I received on the 
death of my dear husband. 
A special thank you to my dear friend Pamela 
William who has been a tower of strength 
through the last few weeks. The donation raised 
was £124 to be divided between Tony’s two char-
ities, the Poppy Appeal and Cancer Research. It is 
much appreciated. Thank you all very much.  
Pamela Belcher and family. 

Continuing my slight obsession 
with quirky bicycles, this one 
caught my eye recently. Could any 
circus performers please advise on 
how one mounts - and dismounts! - 
this particular beastie. 
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‘SLING YOUR HOOK’ is a campaign that’s 
been set up by Neighbourhood Watch, to 
help folk avoid being scammed. Numbers 
and types of scams are on the rise, and this 
campaign apparently “taps into the psy-
chology that scammers use to hook people 
in.” Ooh err!  
It aims to help you to “stay one step ahead 
and protect yourself and your loved ones 
against the increasing variety of scams 
happening every day. We know that vic-
tims of scams often report that in hind-
sight they felt something wasn’t quite 
right. This campaign aims to raise aware-
ness of the tactics scammers use and en-
courages people to ‘stop and think’ if 
something doesn’t FEEL, SEEM, LOOK or 
SOUND right. This allows you time to trust 
your gut instinct and help prevent you 
becoming a scam victim.” 
Lots of info on their website: 
www.ourwatch.org.uk/
protectfromfraud 

Watch out 
fluffy 

lumps… 
I think it’s 

a scam! 
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WINDOWS, DOORS, CONSERVATORYS 
SOFFITS, FASCIAS AND GUTTERING 

BESPOKE GARDEN ROOMS 
GRP ROOFING 

OFFICE: 01235 869101 
MOBILE: 07990 632377 

hanneyglazed@gmail.com 

 
 
 

SELF FILL STORAGE 
CONTAINERS 

 2 MILES OFF THE A34, CLEAN 
DRY AND SECURE, 24 HOUR 
CCTV, EASY 7 DAY A WEEK 

ACCESS. HOME OR BUSINESS 
USE FOR WHATEVER THE 

REASON. 
www.oxonstorage.co.uk 

enquires@oxonstorage.co.uk 

T Mob 07980 262210 

Philippa Spits  
Counselling   

Do you need someone to talk 
to? Are you feeling over-
whelmed, anxious or de-

pressed?  Or perhaps strug-
gling with grief, or trauma?  I 

offer a warm, friendly, safe and 
compassionate space to ex-
plore the difficulties you are 
experiencing at the moment. 
Please contact me on 07899 

858763 
philippa@counsellor.com 

www.philippaspitscounselling. 
com 

http://www.oxonstorage.co.uk
mailto:enquires@oxonstorage.co.uk
mailto:philippa@counsellor.com
http://www.philippaspitscounselling.com
http://www.philippaspitscounselling.com
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FOOD  
DEWS MEADOW FARM SHOP open Tues - Sat,  
8:30am - 5pm. Pork, dry cured bacon, ham, 
sausages & burgers. Free range chicken, beef and 
lamb. Delivery. Call Jane 868634. 
JA CATERING  Entertaining the easy way. Let us 
take care of your Dinner Parties, Special Occasion 
Buffets, Children’s parties, Funerals. Tel: 07812 
370796 for more details. 
GARDENING 
SEASONED LOGS & KINDLING: Available in nets or 
bulk bags. Phone or WhatsApp for details. Martin - 
07779 136259, martinoliver40.mo@gmail.com. 
APT HARD LANDSCAPING: Fencing, Paving, Stone 
work, Brick work, Turfing, Raised sleeper beds, 
Garden clearance, Maintenance, Gravel 
driveways. Call Andy on 07887 778784 or email  
andypthomas@hotmail.co.uk 
RACHEL THE GARDENER: qualified, experienced, 
hardworking and cheerful (and so modest!) Tel 
07867 571682 (Wantage) Check my weekly blog  
http://rachel-the-gardener.blogspot.co.uk  
TREEWORKS. Tree crown reductions/thinning /
lifting/re-shaping; tree removals; hedge trimming; 
fruit tree pruning. Local, professional arborist. 
01235 258575. 07771 538575. 
www.trottertreeworks.co.uk 
HEALTH AND BEAUTY 
FOOT HEALTH PROFESSIONAL, treatment and 
management of corns, verrucas,  
callus, skin and nail conditions and  
fingernail and toenail cutting. Home visits. Anita 
Elsey, 01235 771238 or 07969 256149 
PROPERTY / MAINTENANCE 
FRILFORD DECORATORS: 07775 690523 / 01865  
392866 Internal & External Decorators.  
References available.  Proprietor Mr A Bunce. 
CARPET & UPHOLSTERY CLEANING by Grimebust-
ers, your local specialists. Your carpets dry within 
the hour  Free estimates. (01235) 555533 or 
(01865) 726983. 
MARK J HEYES KITCHENS & CARPENTRY, Full 
design , structural work , fitting & project 
management. Fully Qualified & insured 
tradesman. Tel 07887 507083. E-
mail: markjheyeskitchens@gmail.com 

 
 

 
 
SKINNER FENCING For all your fencing needs. 
Gates made to measure, trees lopped, gravel 
shingle delivered. For free quote call Shaun, 07971 
422693  
DRIVEWAYS AND TARMAC SPECIALIST: Experts in 
delivering Block Paving, Resin & Tarmac for New 
Driveways, Paths, Car Parks & Tennis Courts. 
Reliable, Professional and Trustworthy with over 
25 years' experience. Free quote and an excellent 
rate contact Dennis on 07770 823909. 
www.icentricity.uk 
MISC. 
NB OFFICE SERVICES. Qualified bookkeeper with 
over 10 years experience in office management 
and PA . Phone - 01865  392866, mob: 07775 
690522. email:  
nicola.bunce@nbofficeservices.co.uk 
COMPUTER PROBLEMS? Need help with your PC? 
Won’t start? Hard disk full? Got a virus? Want to 
set up a wireless router or extend your network? 
Call Comp-tech on 01865 820749 or 07870 
755637 
ONE WAY DRIVING SCHOOL. Locally based, Ex 
police trained approved driving instructor. Learn 
in air conditioned Corsa. Competitive prices & 
discounts for block bookings. Call Keith on 07521 
216802 or see www.onewaydrivingoxford.co.uk 
RG CLEANING: Residential house cleaning service 
from an experienced cleaner. Regular or deep 
cleans undertaken.  References can be supplied. 
Please call or message Rita Goncalves 07597 
660218 / ritagoncalves301@gmail.com 
LAST MINUTE CELEBRATION CARD NEEDED?  Or 
you want to send some snail mail to make 
someone smile? Original and unique, hand 
painted cards that can be delivered to your door!  
Contact Kay, mobile: 07990 578392 or 
Email kay@woodsandvale.co.uk 

http://rachel-the-gardener.blogspot.co.uk/
http://www.trottertreeworks.co.uk/
mailto:markjheyeskitchens@gmail.com
http://www.icentricity.uk/
http://www.onewaydrivingoxford.co.uk
mailto:ritagoncalves301@gmail.com
mailto:kay@woodsandvale.co.uk
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F I N C H  
F L O O R I N G  

Always Professional and Courteous 
Providing Unparalleled Precision and Care 

                       Masterfitter and National Finalist 

0 1 2 3 5  7 7 2 1 2 8  -  0 7 9 0 0  6 8 1 0 8 8  

pau l@f inchf loor ing .com -  www. f inchf loor ing .com  

7 St  Johns Road Grove ,  Wantage ,  OX12 7PP  

Woodworks 
Carpentry 

Interior and exterior 
Carpentry, extensions and 

renovations. 

Stephen Dingle 
07810 461156 
01235 868553 

sdingle1973@gmail.com 
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Gas, Oil, LPG, Boiler 
Installations and Servicing 

 

Bathrooms and Kitchens 
 

To book an Appointment 
call: 01235 376808 
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MOTOVATION 

Cars, 4 x 4’s, Vans,  
Motorhomes,  
Motorcycles 
Servicing - Repair - Exhaust - 
Air-conditioning - Electrical - Clutch - Welding - Timing belt - Brakes 

- Suspension - MOT. 
Courtesy car (subject to availability) Free local collection and deliv-
ery. No job too big - no job too small, so pick up the phone and give 

us a call. 

Brad Davey, Unit C, Oxford Rd, East Hanney,  
OX12 0HP Tel: 01235 867455 
The Complete A - Z of Car Care 
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M&M Roofing 
& Building 

Ltd  
 

Office: 01235 770985 
 

Email: 
mandmroofs@gmail.com 

 

Website: 
www.wantageroofing.uk 

mailto:mandmroofs@gmail.com
http://www.wantageroofing.uk/
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Jams,  
Marmalades, 
Chutneys & 

Pickles made in 
East Hanney 

using local fruit 
and vegetables where possible. 
Available in local shops: Millets 

Farm, Crafters Emporium, 
Faringdon and Didcot, or con-

tact Jeanette Howse  
jeanette@well-preserved.co.uk  

0777 1967633, for local  
deliveries and stock list. 

Hampers also made to order  
www.well-preserved.co.uk   
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Neil Wright 
 

Domestic Appliance  
Repairs 

 

Repairs to most makes of 
Washing Machines,  

Cookers, Dryers,  
Dishwashers etc.... 

 
For a fast reliable service 

Tel: 01235 764185 or  
07981 941221  

ARBOCARE 
Professional Tree Care 

Landscaping and Ground Maintenance 
 

 Felling, Reductions & Pruning Dangerous Trees Dismantled 
Stump Grinding & root removal 40ft Hydraulic Platforms 

 Hedge Trimming  Tree Planting Woodchip & Mulch Supplied 
  

       CALL FREE 0808 155 5815 
               OFFICE 01235 813 619 
 24 HR MOBILE 07778 811 136 

 

www.arbocare.co.uk 
 

National Trust Approved 
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Professional Garden 
Services 

Stephen R Matthews 
All kinds of work undertak-

en, including garden 
clearance and restoration, 
fruit tree, shrub and rose 

pruning, hedge cutting, and 
turfing. Fencing and 

landscaping 
Tel: 01235 766412 

07796 532356 
Email: stephenmatthews 

.pgs@gmail.com 

PMW Garden Services 
Local, knowledgeable, friendly, reliable garden care. 
 Turf laying and maintenance 
 Hedge and tree planting and maintenance 
 Pruning 
 Planting 
 Clearances 
 General Garden Care 
Qualified and fully insured 
 

Contact Phil - 07801 801735 
Email: pmwgardenservices@outlook.com 

PMW Garden Services 
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Clubs and Societies 

HANNEY BADMINTON CLUB meets every Thursday in the HWMH, 8-10pm. We welcome new 
members. Call 868256 for details. 

HANNEY BELLRINGERS meet every Wednesday St James' Church West Hanney from 7.30 pm until 
9 pm. Beginners very welcome.  Contact Jean Hazard for more details - 868883. 

HANNEY BOWLS CLUB Weds 7.30-10.00pm, and Thursdays 2.00-4.00pm. Contact 868145 

HANNEY CHAPEL Sunday 10:30am and 5:30pm. 1st Thurs of month Lunch & Listen at 10:30am, 
1st Sat Men’s Breakfast at 8:30am. In term-time: Tuesdays - Hanney Toddlers 9:15am; Thursdays - 
Discoverers (Rcpt-Y2) 4pm & Adventurers (Y3-Y6)  6pm; Fridays - Friday Club (Y7-Y9) 6:30pm & 
The Hub (Y10-Y13) 7:45pm. Contact Mark Fisher on 867105 / mailmarkfisher@gmail.com.  

HANNEY COMMUNITY WOODLAND WORKING PARTY...contact Paul Sayers by email        
pksayers@btinternet.com or 01235868146 

HANNEY CRICKET CLUB Occasional Sunday friendly games. For details ring David Johns on 07770 
456147 or 01235 868519, or email hanneycricketteam@gmail.com  

HANNEY FLOOD GROUP  hold a monthly working party. Contact Clive Manvell for details -
clive@manvell216.plus.com, or 01235 868216. 

HANNEY GARDENING CLUB meets on the first Monday of each month, Sept to April, in the 
HWMH. 7:45 for 8.00pm. Tea and coffee followed by a talk. Visit 
www.hanneygardeningclub.org.uk 

HANNEY GUIDES (for all girls aged 10+) meet on Mondays in HWMH 6:30-8:00pm during term 
time. HANNEY BROWNIES (aged 7+) meet on Tuesdays in Royal British Legion 6:00-
7:30pm. RAINBOWS (aged 5+) in Grove on Wednesday and Thursday. Girls and volunteers always 
welcome. Contact Clare Green 07845 047990 / districtcomgrove@gmail.com / girlguiding.org.uk  

HANNEY HISTORY GROUP. Meets 8pm on the 4th Tuesday of every month. For further details 
and programme visit http://hanneyhistory.org.uk/  

HANNEY OCCASIONAL GOLFERS SOCIETY (HOGS) was formed in 1996, and meets four times a 
year plus Christmas. HOGS is very much about social golf with all standards welcome. Non 
golfers/spouses usually join for the evening session when prizes are awarded and 'fines' 
imposed!  Contact ‘Poppy’ at andrew.fletcher@rer.co.uk for further details. 

HANNEY PRE-SCHOOL meets term time, in the Elliott Building in the grounds of St James School. 
For 2.5+ year olds: Monday - Thursday, 9am – 3pm, Fri 9am - 2pm. Contact Hanney Pre-School on 
07759181330 or see www.hanneypreschool.co.uk 

HANNEY SCOUTS,CUBS and BEAVERS, Contact  Janet Green at janet@thegreensonline.me.uk  

HANNEY SENIOR CITIZENS CLUB meets on the 4th Thursday of every month except August, at 
2.30pm in the Village Hall. Tea, cake, chats, talks and activities. For more details, ring Marcia on 
01235 867461 

HANNEY TABLE TENNIS in the Village Hall, every Friday at 10am. Just turn up. £2 a session. 
 

HANNEY TENNIS CLUB is a very friendly village club and always welcomes new members. The 
courts have just been resurfaced and painted. For membership enquiries email our  

mailto:mailmarkfisher@gmail.com
mailto:pksayers@btinternet.com
mailto:hanneycricketteam@gmail.com
mailto:districtcomgrove@gmail.com
http://girlguiding.org.uk/
http://hanneyhistory.org.uk/
mailto:andrew.fletcher@rer.co.uk
http://www.hanneypreschool.co.uk
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membership secretary membership.htc@gmail.com 

HANNEY WHEELERS CYCLING We meet on the 2nd and 4th Saturdays of each month at 10.00 am 
prompt at the Hanney WMH. New cyclists, you will be warmly welcomed for recreational local 
cycling with essential coffee stop!! Call Bob Wilson 868389 or email: bobwilson300@hotmail.com 

HANNEY WINE CIRCLE meets on the 2nd Tuesday each month: www.hanneywinecircle.org.uk 

HANNEY WOMEN'S INSTITUTE (W.I.) meet the second Thursday of the month  (except in Aug) 
7.30 - 9.30 in the Olde Hanney Room, Village Hall. New members are welcome. Contact Jean 
Geary on 01235 869070. 

HANNEY YOUTH FOOTBALL CLUB trains at the rec. on Thursday night. We play in the Oxford Mail 
Youth League and have teams from age 5 up. If you would like to join us please contact Paul on 
07510 435 508, hyfcfooty@gmail.com or visit our website hanneyyouthfc.co.uk 

OLDE HANNEY ROOM COFFEE SHOP, Tuesdays, 10.00-11.30am. Everyone welcome for tea or 
coffee - a chat and a raffle.  

THE ROYAL BRITISH LEGION BRANCH meets bi-monthly on the 4th Wednesday of September, 
November, January, March, May and July in the RBL Club.  NEW MEMBERS WELCOME. 

ROYAL BRITISH LEGION BINGO every Sunday, R.B. Legion Hall 8pm. Cash prizes. 18+ welcome. 

THURSDAY EVENING SINGING WITH SJS, Hanney's small consort male-voice group, 8-10pm in 
East Hanney. 4-part settings from medieval to Now! And a pint in the Black Horse afterwards. Call 
Mike Jones on 751656 or David Gahan 868933 for details. 

WANTAGE CHORAL SOCIETY rehearses every Tuesday at C of E School, Newbury St. (next to 
Comrades Club) at 7.30pm. New voices always welcome. Contact Judy Gibbons 767408, 
www.wantagechoralsociety.co.uk, email wantagechoralsociety@yahoo.co.uk. 

WANTAGE GARDENERS ASSOCIATION : 9am - 12noon every Saturday Feb-Sept.  See website for 
details of all they offer. www.wantagegardeners.org.uk 

WANTAGE MALE VOICE CHOIR rehearses at HWMH on Tuesdays, 7.30-9.30pm.  The Choir is 
looking for more men who enjoy a good sing to join their existing number of 30 or so. Call Geoff 
(868440) or Nick (768249), www.wantagemalevoicechoir.org.uk. 

WANTAGE U3A: Visit our website detailing all our current activities - www.u3asites.org.uk/
wantage or ring 07546 631089 

PILATES CLASS Wednesdays 9.15am - 10.15am, and 6 -7pm (term time only from w/c 13th Sept) 
at the HWMH, aka Village Hall, in East Hanney. Novices and Improvers welcome. To book your 
place or for more details please contact Pippa Carey (STOTT Pilates teacher) on 07941 260427 or 
pippa@thrive-nutrition.co.uk   

VALE NORDIC WALKING - Nordic Walking is a form of full body exercise, suitable for everyone, 
irrespective of age, gender or fitness level.  A range of group classes or 1:1 sessions available 
weekly. Telephone Louise on 07709 939997.  More information at www.valenordicwalking.com 
 

YOGA WITH ‘MAMAYOGA’ every Wednesday, from 7:45pm until 9pm in the Village Hall.  
all ages, abilities and levels of experience are welcome. Details and bookings, visit the website: 
itsmamayoga.com or email Grace at mamayogacontact@gmail.com. 

mailto:membership.htc@gmail.com
http://www.hanneywinecircle.org.uk/
mailto:hyfcfooty@gmail.com
http://hanneyyouthfc.co.uk/
http://www.u3asites.org.uk/wantage
http://www.u3asites.org.uk/wantage
mailto:pippa@thrive-nutrition.co.uk
http://www.valenordicwalking.com/
http://itsmamayoga.com/
mailto:mamayogacontact@gmail.com
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Visit the website: 
www.thehanneys.uk 

Hanney Lottery 

July Winners 

1st - Jane Bradley-Heyes 
2nd - Len Firth 

3rd - Molly Bullen  

Not got a number yet or 
want additional numbers? 

Just call  

Hilary on 868590.  

Hanney War Memorial Hall 
To book the Hall, the Committee Room, or the Olde 

Hanney Room, contact Graham Garner on 01235 
868684, email hwmh.hanney@gmail.com 

Hanney  
Community Shop 

Mon to Sat 
9am to 5pm 

 

Post Office hours: 
Mon, Wed, Thurs, Fri 

9am to 1pm 
Tues  9am to 12 noon 

 

Tel: Shop - 867408 
Post Office - 868320  

New to Hanney? Get 
your free Guide from 
the Community Shop.  

It’s also on the 
Hanneys website - see 

below - as a PDF. 

Advertisers, please contact the 
Editor by phone - 01235 

867500 or email:  
hanneynews@gmail.com 

to discuss your  
requirements. 

Join the ‘West Hanney and East  
Hanney Community’, ‘The  

Hanney’s Village’, and the ‘East 
Hanney Parish Council’ Facebook 

groups. 

Hanney 
News... 
Be sure 
to read 
it, cover 
to cover, 
without fail, every 
month. It contains so 
much useful stuff it’s 
quite scary.  

 

Disclaimer: Hanney News Association (HNA) takes no responsibility for anything 
that appears in Hanney News or its ‘flyers’, be it comment, opinion, information 
or advice. Neither does HNA warrant the work undertaken, services provided or 
advice given by any of its advertisers. The Editor reserves the right to alter, omit 

or hold over copy to a future issue. All material is copyright. 

“Hello...could you put me 
through to the Director of 

Advertising at  
Hanney News Global  

International please?” 


